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Departments concerned. The Depart-
ment responsible for negotiation shall, 
throughout the negotiation, coordinate 
with the other Departments concerned 
and keep them advised of the status of 
the negotiation. Any agreement in the 
settlement of the claim shall be exe-
cuted by each Department concerned. 

227.7007 Notification and disclosure to 
claimants. 

When a claim is denied, the Depart-
ment responsible for the administra-
tive determination of the claim shall 
so notify the claimant or his author-
ized representative and provide the 
claimant a reasonable rationale of the 
basis for denying the claim. Disclosure 
of information or the rationale referred 
to above shall be subject to applicable 
statutes, regulations, and directives 
pertaining to security, access to offi-
cial records, and the rights of others. 

227.7008 Settlement of indemnified 
claims. 

Settlement of claims involving pay-
ment for past infringement shall not be 
made without the consent of, and equi-
table contribution by, each indem-
nifying contractor involved, unless 
such settlement is determined to be in 
the best interests of the Government 
and is coordinated with the Depart-
ment of Justice with a view to pre-
serving any rights of the Government 
against the contractors involved. If 
consent of and equitable contribution 
by the contractors are obtained, the 
settlement need not be coordinated 
with the Department of Justice. 

227.7009 Patent releases, license 
agreements, and assignments. 

This section contains clauses for use 
in patent release and settlement agree-
ments, license agreements, and assign-
ments, executed by the Government, 
under which the Government acquires 
rights. Minor modifications of lan-
guage (e.g., pluralization of ‘‘Sec-
retary’’ or ‘‘Contracting Officer’’) in 
multi-departmental agreements may 
be made if necessary. 

227.7009–1 Required clauses. 

(a) Covenant Against Contingent 
Fees. Insert the clause at FAR 52.203–5. 

(b) Gratuities. Insert the clause at 
FAR 52.203–3. 

(c) Assignment of Claims. Insert the 
clause at FAR 52.232–23. 

(d) Disputes. Pursuant to FAR 33.014, 
insert the clause at FAR 52.233–1. 

(e) Non-Estoppel. Insert the clause at 
252.227–7000. 

[56 FR 36389, July 31, 1991, as amended at 61 
FR 50454, Sept. 26, 1996] 

227.7009–2 Clauses to be used when 
applicable. 

(a) Release of past infringement. The 
clause at 252.227–7001, Release of Past 
Infringement, is an example which may 
be modified or omitted as appropriate 
for particular circumstances, but only 
upon the advice of cognizant patent or 
legal counsel. (See footnotes at end of 
clause.) 

(b) Readjustment of payments. The 
clause at 252.227–7002, Readjustment of 
Payments, shall be inserted in con-
tracts providing for payment of a run-
ning royalty. 

(c) Termination. The clause at 252.227– 
7003, Termination, is an example for 
use in contracts providing for the pay-
ment of a running royalty. This clause 
may be modified or omitted as appro-
priate for particular circumstances, 
but only upon the advice of cognizant 
patent or legal counsel (see 227.7004(c)). 

227.7009–3 Additional clauses—con-
tracts except running royalty con-
tracts. 

The following clauses are examples 
for use in patent release and settle-
ment agreements, and license agree-
ments not providing for payment by 
the Government of a running royalty. 

(a) License Grant. Insert the clause 
at 252.227–7004. 

(b) License Term. Insert one of the 
clauses at 252.227–7005 Alternate I or 
Alternate II, as appropriate. 

227.7009–4 Additional clauses—con-
tracts providing for payment of a 
running royalty. 

The clauses set forth below are exam-
ples which may be used in patent re-
lease and settlement agreements, and 
license agreements, when it is desired 
to cover the subject matter thereof and 
the contract provides for payment of a 
running royalty. 
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